
Dear Licensing 

  

I am writing on behalf of Shabang Inclusive Learning, a local charity based at The 
Watershed building in Bridge Street, Slaithwaite.  
Shabang is a registered charity No 1142621. We deliver programmes of specialist 
arts provision for children and young people with learning and physical disabilities. 
All our work is delivered from the Watershed which sits opposite the former Lock 22 
cafe. Weekly activities include workshops and sessions with families with children 
with additional needs, and vulnerable adults with a variety of access needs. These 
activities take place on weekdays, evenings and weekends. We are funded by the 
Arts Council , the National Lottery and Kirklees MBC to deliver a varied programme 
of work to neuro divergent audiences. 
  

We are concerned about traffic and parking: A change of use to a cafe bar with a 
licence enabling the selling of alcohol from 08.00 until 23.00pm, would inevitably 
increase traffic to an already extremely busy Bridge Street. Bridge street is used at 
all times by residents, local businesses including the hairdressers, Monsoon 
Restaurant, Shaw Pallets (large lorries), Cornfields Children's Nursery to name a few 
and parking is already at maximum capacity at certain times of the day. Wheelchair 
and pushchair users as well as regular pedestrians are often compromised because 
of pavement parking. We have yet to see the effects of the forthcoming Globe Mill 
but can only anticipate it will bring more traffic along Bridge Street.  
Shabang participants need to have safe access to the building. Most of our visitors 
have mobility issues. Many use wheelchairs and specialist equipment and need to 
be dropped off as near to the entrance as possible. We have many visits via mini 
buses from local special education settings and the minibuses need to park and drop 
children off safely. 
  

We are concerned about noise levels: We feel the noise levels will increase in 
Bridge Street if a bar selling alcohol late into the evening were granted permissions. 
We are also concerned about anti social behaviour as Slaithwaite already has a 
problem dealing with the numbers of visitors accessing other pubs in the village. The 
balance of businesses and residents in the street is already tested and we are 
concerned that a night time license will tip the balance and reduce everyone's quality 
of life. 
  
  

Yours sincerely 

Russ Elias 

Director 

Shabang! 
01484 848073 
www.shabang.org.uk 
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